
 

 

 

 
 

To be submitted to the Council at its meeting on 22nd March, 2018 

 
PORTFOLIO HOLDER – ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT 

 
      30th November 2017 
 
PRESENT:      Councillor Watson (in the Chair) 

  
Officers in attendance: 
 

Angela Blake Director for Economy and Growth 

Holly Hall Highway Asset Engineer 

Simon Jones Chief Legal and Monitoring Officer 

Beverly O’Brien Committee and Scrutiny Support Officer 

Mark Scarr Deputy Head of Highways and Transport 

Anthony Snell Senior Transport Officer 

       
Others in attendance: 

 
Councillor Brookes – Lead Petitioner 

 
PH.EE.24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interests in respect of items on the agenda.  
 
PH.EE.25     PETITION – PARKING CONDITIONS ON BOLINGBROKE ROAD, 

CLEETHORPES 
 

The Portfolio Holder received a petition regarding the parking conditions 
on Bolingbroke Road, Cleethorpes. 
 
The Portfolio Holder invited Councillor Brookes to introduce the petition. 
 
Councillor Brookes declared a personal interest as he lived on the road 
in question, but stated that the area the petition related to was away from 
his property. He passed around pictures of Bolingbroke Road to 



 

 

emphasise the problems residents were facing, including the problems 
they face during the evening. Councillor Brookes explained that there had 
been counter arguments to the petition from residents further down 
Bolingbroke Road as they were worried that if this part of Bolingbroke 
Road in question was to receive parking restrictions, the problems would 
shift further down the road to them. Councillor Brookes stated that he was 
here to present both sides of the argument and had told residents that, 
subject to the Portfolio Holders decision, this would go through the formal 
petition process and the best outcome for all residents would be put 
forward. 
 
RESOLVED – That the petition be received and progress be reported 
through the tracking report at future meetings of this Portfolio Holder. 
 

 
PH.EE.26     NELC LOCAL TRANSPORT PLAN – QUARTER 2 MEMBERS 

UPDATE 
 
 The Portfolio Holder considered a report that set out the progress during 

Quarter 2 of the North East Lincolnshire Council Local Transport Plan 
capital programme 2017/18. 
 
RESOLVED – That the North East Lincolnshire Council Local Transport 
Plan Quarter 2 Members Update be noted and its circulation to all 
Members for information be approved. 
 

PH.EE.27      HIGHWAY WINTER SERVICE REVIEW FOR THE 2017-18 SEASON  
 

The Portfolio Holder considered the annual review of the Council’s 
Highway Winter Service Policy and operational plan. 
 
RESOLVED – That the highway winter service policy and operational 
plan (2017-18) be approved. 

 
PH.EE.28      HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORT SCHEME UPDATE 
 

The Portfolio Holder considered the progress made in delivering 
significant Highways and Transport schemes to date. 
 
RESOLVED – That the Highways and Transport update (November 
2017) be noted and its circulation to all Members for information be 
approved. 

 

 

 



 

 

PH.EE.29      TRACKING REPORT  
 

The Portfolio Holder received a tracking report tracking the 
recommendations of this Portfolio Holder and seeking to agree any items 
for sign off. 
 
RESOLVED –  
 
(1) That in relation to DNPH.ET.16 (Petition for pedestrian crossing, 

Station Road, Stallingborough), a feasibility study was still being 
undertaken. This item to remain on tracking until a resolution had 
been accomplished. 

 
(2) That in relation to DPH.EE.6 (Petition for the maintenance schedule 

for public grassed areas in Cleethorpes), it be noted that the issues 
raised by the lead petitioner were to be discussed at the Smarter 
Neighbourhood Working Group on the 11th December 2017. 
 

(3) That in relation to DNPH.EE.10 (Petition to lock gates at Cleethorpes 
Country Park), this matter now be closed as it was noted that in 
relation to issues raised by the lead petitioner of anti-social 
behaviour, Humberside Police did not perceive Humberston Country 
Park to be an area of concern. In addition, , due to limited resources 
within Neighbourhood Services, it would not be possible to lock the 
gates at Cleethorpes Country Park.  

 
(4) That in relation to DNPH.EE.15 (Petition for the site clearance and 

demolition of Cherry Valley Building, Pelham Road) this matter now 
be closed as it was noted that the lead petitioner had been updated 
on the current state of the site and made aware that remedial action 
needed to take place to prevent further access to the site in question.     

 
 

There being no further business, the Portfolio Holder closed the meeting 
at 10.40 a.m. 

 


